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Dear parents and guardians,

In Kindergarten class this month, students are counting up to 10. They are learning the colors of leaves (roja - red, amarilla - yellow, café - brown, anaranjada - orange, verde - green) and a poem about trees and leaves.
Soy un árbol.		I am a tree.
Tengo una hoja.	I have a leaf.
La hoja se cae.	The leaf falls.
No tengo hojas.	I have no leaves.

In First grade, students are making books about the days of the week (lunes - Monday, martes - Tuesday, miércoles - Wednesday, jueves - Thursday, viernes - Friday, sábado - Saturday, domingo - Sunday). They are also learning more ways to express how they are feeling (feliz - happy, triste - sad, tengo hambre - I’m hungry, tengo sed - I’m thirsty, enojado - angry, enfermo - sick, aburrido - bored, cansado - tired, emocionado - excited, nervioso - nervous). 

Second grade students are making books about the 4 seasons and the weather associated with each. Students are reading the morning message in Spanish and telling how the weather is. They are reviewing their numbers, up to 39 (some know to 69) and deciding if a number is odd (impar) or even (par). They are also reviewing how they are feeling using many expressions. 

In grade three students are reviewing the weather in  RI while comparing to the weather in the 21 Spanish speaking countries. They are learning the continents where these countries are located. Did you know there is a Spanish speaking country in Africa? Students are also reviewing their numbers to 69. Some are now counting up to 100. They are learning animals and their habitats (la granja - farm, el océano - the ocean, la selva - the forest, las montañas - mountains.  

Grade 4 students have written about themselves including their age, who’s in their families and what their favorite color and foods are. We ask and answer questions about the special person each week.  They also wrote a short paragraph about what they did over the summer vacation. They are preparing to make a video introducing themselves to their friends in Spain. We will shortly be receiving videos of our Spanish friends and we’ll compare our schedules with them. Do they go to bed at the same time we do?  Grade 4 students also read the morning announcements to the whole school in Spanish once a week!

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any concerns and I love it when you share how your children are using their language outside of the classroom. I have heard many great stories. You may click on my name below to send me an email. Our World Language website also has resources that you may want to access. 
Hasta pronto,
Señora Gendreau 
